Regular Meeting

Board of Education

November 11, 2010

7:00 PM

This regular meeting was opened with roll call.  Knobloch, Lee, Moser, Paulson, and Van Hill were present.  Supt. Hargens and Principals Jiskoot and Snyder were also in attendance.

Motion # 2484

Moved by Lee and seconded by Paulson to approve the agenda with the addition of 7.5) December meeting date.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Motion # 2485

Moved by Knobloch and seconded by Moser to approve the consent items including the following bills.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

The Board formally recognized the following Students of the Month:  Academics:  Angela Swanson, Arts:  Marissa Childress, Service:  Ethan Erickson, and Sportsmanship:  Jordan Kerkvliet.

Supt. Hargens reported that the district’s Ipers compliance review went well.  Hargens also reported that a library book has been put forward for review by the Reconsideration Committee.  The Committee will be formed soon and the review of the book will begin before the next meeting.  Supt. Hargens finished by sharing spreadsheets that track the kw usage by the school since 2004.  The spreadsheets will be used to monitor current usage in relation to previous years.
Motion # 2486

Moved by Lee and seconded by Paulson to approve the resignation of Steve Hawf as assistant basketball coach.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Motion # 2487

Moved by Moser and seconded by Knobloch to approve contracts for Tim Feuchtenberger as bus driver and Carlie Landegent as assistant basketball coach.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Motion # 2488

Moved by Knobloch and seconded by Lee to approve the district’s participation in the Iowa Drug and Alcohol Testing Program for the 2011.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

The administration and Board discussed staffing needs for the 2011-12 school year and how the retirement of Gary DeVries might effect those staffing decisions.  Projected enrollments, salary and benefit expenditures for the voc ag program and FFA, voc ag staffing for conference schools, class schedules, historical voc ag/FFA memberships and potential class offerings were all presented and discussed.  After considering all the information presented, the Board voiced its desire to continue with a two person voc ag/FFA department.

Motion # 2489

Moved by Knobloch and seconded by Lee to move the December meeting to the 6th at 5:30 PM.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Motion # 2490

Moved by Moser and seconded by Paulson to adjourn this regular meeting at 8:42 PM.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

